
Message from the President    
Refreshments 

Kutztown, PA 

Heart and Home Quilters’ Guild 
  

 

Next meeting 

March 16, 2016 

6:00 PM 

Janelle Hall 

Bowers, PA 

REMEMBER some members 

are diabetic!  IF YOU ARE UNA-

BLE TO ATTEND : Please Call     

Sharon Phillips   610– 562-5364 

It is your responsibility as a 

member to help provide the 

refreshments when it is your 

turn.       

March  2016 No. 239  

www.heartandhomequiltersguild.org 

March 

  Shirley Waidelich 

  Sherry Weist 

  Sue Wertz 

  Carole Whaling 

  Jean Ziegler 

  Melissa Aiman 

  June Allen 

April 

  Trudy Beidler 

  Barbara Blatt 

  Joyce Blew 

  Carol Bogansky 

  Cindy Bortz 

  Alta Brobst 

  Fay Butz 

  

Sunshine:   

If you know of a  

member who is ill 

or in need of a card from the 

guild, please contact  Joyce 

Blew =  610-562-0130 or 

blewzoo@comcast.net 

I want to thank everyone for making the “Silent Auction” a success.  Additional thanks for the many 

donations…the setup…and the runners that delivered all the winning treasures.  It is always a fun 

evening and raises money for the treasury at the same time. 

 

I was so busy at the meeting that I forgot to wish everyone a Happy Valentine’s Day and Presidents’ 

Holiday.  Just a reminder that the Sunday before our next meeting is Daylight Savings time and we 

need to spring forward one hour…don’t forget to change your clocks.   

 

Our next meeting is at Janelle Hall on March 16th.  You do not want to miss the program with Nancy 

Kerns and her presentation “My Applique Evolution.”  I want to also remind you of the workshop 

prior to the meeting at the Maidencreek Township Building.  Pat has the details for those already 

registered.  

 

Saint Patrick’s Day is Thursday, March 17th, the day after our guild meeting.  I want to have every-

one dressed in their best “green” outfit.  DRESS TO IMPRESS!!  Besides… when would you ever 

have the chance to wear that special outfit?  Let’s show our speaker how much fun we have at our 

meetings. 

 

While I’m looking at the calendar I will also remind you that Good Friday, March 25th, and Easter 

Sunday, March 27th, is right around the corner.  We should always remember during this special 

holiday to take the time to worship and reflect in our Faith, our Family and our Friends.  Time spent 

with God, Family and Friends is time well spent. 

 

Arlan R. Christ  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

When any chairperson or member needs to speak at a meeting please contact me prior to the 

night of the meeting.  This will help me facilitate a more efficient meeting.   

Please call  Arlan Christ  @ 610-756-6768.    

National Quilting Day   March 19 



Programs  

April 20, 2016                    Teresa Fusco   
“A Quilters Journey – 50 and Over – 

Better than Ever” 
 

Teresa Fusco is an outgoing artist who 

has a passion for quilting and creating.  

She was born and raised in Long Island, 

New York and has traveled and taught 

along the east coast and Canada.  Her 

enthusiasm for the art of quilting and her 

dynamic personality are contagious and 

brings a sense of positive energy. 

March 16, 2016  “My Applique Evolution.”   
Nancy Kerns         at             Janelle Hall 
 

Nancy Kerns will be providing a lecture enti-
tled “My Applique Evolution.”  Nancy began 
sewing as a young girl and her first effort at 
quilting was during college when she at-
tempted making a biscuit quilt.  She is best 
known for her “Mary Simon Rediscovered” 
quilt, which won the “Founders Award” in 
Houston 2010 and the best Hand Workman-
ship Award in Lancaster AQS in 2011.  Nan-
cy will share some of her work and discuss 
her evolution from her first quilt in 1977 to 
her most recent.  Some of the topics she will 
be sharing will be techniques, favorite de-
signers and materials used.  Please join us 
for some delightful “eye candy.” 

NEW WEBSITE ADDRESS……   

www.heartandhomequiltersguild.org 

Cook Books 

The cook books  

are available to purchase at 

the meetings at a cost of 

$10.00.    

Bad Weather and Cancellation  

It has been the policy in the event of 

bad weather that YOU, each member 

call one of the officers to find out if there 

is a meeting. With so many having e-

mail, a message will be sent to those 

whose addresses the guild has. The 

phone numbers are:  

Pat Christ 

Gerry Glutz 

Betsy Pienta 

Diane Hollenbach 

Joyce Blew 

Arlan Christ 

Sandy Cullin  

610-756-6768 

610-689-5748 

610-845-3349 

610-926-0210 

610-562-0130 

610-756-6768 

610-682-7833 

March 13, 2016 

Nancy will demonstrate applique techniques for sharp points, smooth curves and stems 
plus dimensional blackberries and flowers.  She will also cover the use of overlay for pat-
tern placement, the use of a pattern window and off-block unit applique (used to construct 
the bird.) 
 
Date:  March 16, 2016 
Location:  Maidencreek Township Building 
Cost:  $40.00 for workshop…plus….$10.00 (for pattern & supplies) 
Time:  9:00 – 3:30 (includes ½ hour for lunch)   
I only have 4 spaces remaining…if you have not signed up…please contact me as 
soon as possible for the opportunity to experience this outstanding workshop.  Nan-
cy has requested two weeks prior to the workshop to prepare the supply packets…
time is ticking!! 
 
$50.00 should be made payable to Heart & Home Quilters Guild and sent to Pat 
Christ, 417 Nursery Rd, Kempton, PA  19529…a supply list will be provided after 
receipt of payment.   
 
Pat Christ                                sewbird48@hotmail.com                               (610) 756-6768 

Applique Workshop with  
Nancy Kerns 

“Blackberries & Bullfinch” 

Possibility of April 2016 Workshop with Teresa Fusco 
 
Teresa Fusco has contacted me and would like to offer a workshop to our guild members 
on April 20th.   I am drawn to the Tapestry Bargello…but there are certainly other work-
shops available….check her website www.teresasquiltstudio.com   
I will see if there is an interest at our next membership meeting…if so…we will move for-
ward. 
TAPESTRY BARGELLO by Teresa Fusco: 
One of the most popular and beautiful pieced quilts of today, the Tapestry Bargello quilt is 
designed by you using rectangles sewn into peaks and valleys of gradual color changes. 
Unlike the Bargello which is all mathematical. This technique has its roots in embroidered 
needlework, not fabric. It can be traced back over 500 years to Europe where some pre-
served pieces can still be found in museums. Don't let this description fool you, it is differ-
ent than the Bargello class.  
One day class 

  

http://www.heartandhomequiltersguild.org
mailto:sewbird48@hotmail.com


Fat Quarter Lottery:   

For March blue and yellow print fabrics  of your 

choice are requested.  Bring a piece of 100% 

cotton that measures 18” x  22” and put your 

name in for a chance to win all the others.   

were the winners. Linda Dupler and Lisa 

McKenrick won the fat quarters. 

March 3 

March 4 

March 7  

March 17  

March 20  

March 24  

March 25 

March 29  
Block of the Month: 

The new block for April 2016 is included in this 

newsletter.  For every block that you make you 

get to put your name in for a chance to win all 

the others.  Some times there are enough to 

make a quilt.  Linda Dupler won 30 blocks with 

Angie MIller winning the fat quarter. 

Alata Brobst 

Margo Dufresne 

Karen Hoshour  

Marlene Heffner  

Diane Hollenbach  

Sue Hensel  

Sylvia Scharff 

Trudy Beidler  

Community Service     

Collected at the February meeting were 106 

eye glass cases and one lap quilt = Lehigh 

Valley Hospital 

March  -  20-25   14” pillows & 20-30 laun-

dry bags for Reading Children’s Home. 

July  -  Angel gowns to be sewn at the 

meeting.  Reading Hospital requested that 

these be made to be given to the families of 

babies who pass away at the hospital.  60 of 

different sizes are needed.  Reading Hospi-

tal will supply the necessary materials. 

November  -  Lap Quilts for adults and chil-

dren given at cancer treatment center  at 

Lehigh Valley Hospital.  Baby quilts for 

Nurse Family Partnership in Reading. 

Also collected were  canceled stamps, 

Christmas stockings, shampoos, hand lo-

tions etc. and money for our military person-

nel. 

Directions for laundry bags 

One yard of masculine or solid sturdy fabric 

(prewashed). Cut off 6” x width of fabric for 

cord casing.  Cut this in half (about 20-22”), 

hem the short ends,  Fold the 30” x 42” fab-

ric in half (30x21) and sew the seam and 

bottom edge.  (This is like a pillow case) 

Sew the 2 casings to the top.  Cord will be 

provided by the guild. 

March Meet and Greet: 

Diane Hollenbach and Karen Cleveland 

50/50 Drawing:   Marianne Wagner 

Please bring $1.00  bills, as it is hard to make 

change with large bills. 

Sour Dough 
Make sure that the Sour Dough bags get 

passed along to the next name on the list.  

Some bags should be done by now. 

Walnut Caramel Bars                  Melanie Steiner 
2 cups unsifted flour 
½ cup confectioners’ sugar 
1 cup cold margarine or butter 
1 (14 oz.) can Eagle Brand Sweetened Condensed 
Milk (NOT evaporated milk)  
½ cup whipping cream, unwhipped 
1 tsp. vanilla extract 
1 ½ cups chopped walnuts 
Chocolate drizzle 
Preheat oven to 350 degrees.  In medium bowl, 
combine flour and sugar, cut in margarine until 
crumbly.  Press firmly on the bottom of a 13 x 9 
inch baking pan.  Bake 15 minutes or until lightly 
browned around edges.   Meanwhile in a heavy 
sauce pan, combine Eagle Brand, cream and vanil-
la.  Over medium –high heat, cook and stir until 
mixture comes to a boil.  Reduce heat to medium: 
cook and stir until mixture thickens, 8 to 10 
minutes.   Stir in walnuts.  Spread evenly over pre-
pared crust.  Bake 20 minutes or until golden 
brown.   Cool.  Garnish with Chocolate drizzle.  
Chill.  Cut into bars.  Store at room tempera-

ture. 

Fund Raiser 
At the guild meeting last week Karin Lilley 

talked about donations from the members of 

wall hangings and crib and throws that as a 

guild we may enter in the Folk Festival be-

cause we will be entering a bed size quilt.  

Attached is the information regarding this.  

Please consider a contribution from you. 

All fabrics must be machine washed before 

making the item.  Karin needs to know of 

any items that will be entered by the 

March meeting.  The piece does not have 

to be finished until the beginning of June. 

Library News 

“Think Spring!” – books with flower-

related quilts/projects will be availa-

ble for borrowing.   Also, if you want 

anything on a particular subject, 

check out the website or just let me 

know - Betsy Pienta @  

pientab@windstream.net 

610-845-3349. 

ENVELOPE STYLE  
PILLOW CLOSING 

Directions for 14” pillow   
PRE WASH ALL FABRIC 
 1.  Cut: 
 1  -  15”   square of fabric 
 2  -  11” x 15”  rectangles            
                     of same fabric. 
2.  Press under 1/4” along 15”  (side 
of 11”x15”  piece, then press under 
3/4” for double-fold hem on each 
center edge of pillow back pieces. 
3.  Top-stitch along 1/4” fold to keep 
hem in place. 
4.  With right sides together, pin pil-
low front to back with raw edges 
even and hemmed edges over lap-
ping in center.   
5.  Stitch 1/2” seam around the pe-
rimeter of the pillow.  Stitch again for 
strength. 
6.  Turn 
right side 
out and 
insert pil-
low form. 



Heart and Home Quilters’ Guild Business Meeting     17 February 2016 

Arlan Christ called the meeting to order at 6:35 p.m. with the pledge to the flag.    

Sandy Cullin installed new president for 2016 – Arlan Christ. 

Attendance (Doris Schappell):  57 members were present (no new members and no guests this month).    
Treasurer’s Report (Diane Hollenbach):   The Treasurer’s Report was accepted as correct and filed for future audit.  The summary of the Treasurer’s 

Report for January is included:  Account balances were $3,067.63 in the checking and $8,807.98 in the savings for a total of $11,875.61 

Recording Secretary (Betsy Pienta):   Minutes from January meeting were accepted.  Motion was made by Ann Thompson and seconded by Jane 

Hague and accepted by the membership. 

Corresponding Secretary:  Joyce Blew reported that she sent out a get well card to Ann Burrows for her outpatient surgery as well as a sympathy card  

and flowers to Karen Hoshour on the passing of her mother.  A thank you card was received from Karen Hoshour. 

Library (Betsy Pienta):  Some books on assorted subjects were available on the stage floor. 

Newsletter (Ann Burrows) – Please email items for the newsletter to Ann Burrows by Wednesday, 24 February. 

Community Service (Cathy Phillips, Tracy Diehl) (Karen Hoshour – military initiatives).  Cathy passed around sign-up sheets for pillows and laundry 
bags for the Children’s Home (due at March meeting).  Fabric and cording was available for the laundry bags.   Eyeglass cases  are still being collect-
ed (Ann Burrows).  At the July meeting we will work on flannel baby gowns (angel gowns) requested by the Reading Hospital.  They will supply fabric, 
thread, and pattern.  They have no need for more chemo hats at present.   In November we will collect adult and children’s qu ilts (approx.. 40” x 60”) 

for the Lehigh Valley Hospital and baby quilts for the Nurse/Family Partnership.    

Challenges (Robin Phillips):  no report. 

Sourdough (Gerry Glutz):   Gerry handed out a new Sourdough:  “Irish Chain” block.  Melinda Novatnak had a drawing for a finished Sourdough – 

won by Cindy Bortz. 

Programs (Pat Christ):   Pat Christ reported    

March (meeting is at Janelle’s):   Nancy Kerns will present “Evolution of Applique”.   A workshop, “Overlay” applique technique, is scheduled 
before the meeting at Maidencreek Township Building – “Blackberries & Bullfinch”.  A few openings are still available, contact Pat.  Cost 
is $40 and supply kit is available for $10. 

Fundraising (Diane Hollenbach):  No report. 

Old Business  
Festival Quilt (Karin Lilley):   Quilt top is finished.  Cathy Phillips will be quilting it and it should be finished by the next meeting.   Karin reminded mem-

bers of April 1 deadline for other items to be submitted for the festival. 

New Business 

Several members requested that the recipe for the caramel shortbread dessert from this meeting’s refreshment table be included in the next newslet-

ter. 

Cathy Phillips suggested members make their donations for next year’s Chinese Auction simpler and more “encouraging”.  Arlan mentioned that 
members felt making tickets available at the meeting before the Auction would be more efficient (members could fill out tickets at home before the 

meeting). 

Sharon Phillips announced her church was selling Easter candy.  Order forms are available from her. 

Ladyfingers Sewing Studio is holding a “Sew for the Animals” event on Saturday, 20 February.  They will be making kennel beds  for the Animal Res-

cue League.  Call store for details. 

“The Quilt & Sewing Fest of New Jersey is being held 3-6 March at the Garden State Exhibit Center. 

A FibreWorks Gathering with a speaker/luncheon will be held on Saturday, February 27, 2016 at the Swatara Church of God, Harr isburg, PA.   Check 

the FibreWorks Resource Center facebook page for details. 

Karin Lilley announced her church is having a Quilt Show on April 23.  She will have details at the March meeting.  

50/50 Winner (Sue Wertz):   Marianne Wagner won the $37.50. 

Fat Quarter Bundles (Louise Rubright):   There were 2 packs of “valentine” fat quarters distributed.  Winners were  

Linda Dupler and Lisa McKenrick. 

Block of the Month (Sandy Cullin & Karen Lilley):   Karin distributed 30 blocks to Linda Dupler.   Angie Miller won the fat quarter.  March’s  “Squares 

Upon Squares” block was displayed and black fabric was distributed.  Check the February newsletter for details.    

A motion was made by Melinda Novatnak, seconded by Gerry Glutz, and passed by the membership to adjourn the business meeting at 7:16 p.m. 

Betsy Pienta, Recording Secretary 



APRIL BOTM 

USE UP YOUR SCRAPS 

= ANY 

COLOR 

 

OFF 

WHITE 

 

 

Color one will be 16  

different colors 

=16 colors 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Heart and Home Quilters Guild 
PO Box 48 
Kutztown,  PA  19530 

Heart and Home Quilters’ Guild meets the third Wednesday 
evening of the month at 6:30 PM for business, show & tell, 
social time and a program.  Refreshments begin at 6:00  in 
the Fellowship  Hall of St. Paul’s United Church of Christ  
47-51 South Whiteoak Street, Kutztown, PA   19530 

VISITOR POLICY 

Guests may attend meetings for a fee 

of $3.00 per meeting.  This fee may 

vary according to the program. 

The Newsletter is published monthly. 

Editor:  Ann Burrows 

              PO Box 15 

              Bowers, PA  19511 

              610  682-6565 

E-Mail:  asbbowers@dejazzd.com 

  
Information for the next issue is due 

by the Wednesday one week after the 
monthly meeting. 

Business card size ads are  

       $4 an issue or $40/year 

Block of the Month 
Community Service 
Fat Quarter 
Fund Raiser   
Librarian 
Military Collections 
Mystery Challenge 
Newsletter 
Parliamentarian 
Refreshments 
Scrapbook/Historian 
Sour Dough Project 
Take Down 
50/50 Drawing 

 

 STAMP 

OFFICERS: 
President 
1st VP/ Membership 
2nd VP/Program 
Treasurer 
Recording Secretary 
Corresponding Secretary 
Past President 

 
Arlan Christ 
Doris Schappell 
Pat Christ 
Diane Hollenbach 
Betsy Pienta 
Joyce Blew 
Pat Christ 

Sandy Cullin & Karin Lilley 
Cathy Phillips, Tracey Diehl 
Louise Rubright 
Karin Lilley & Diane Hollenbach 
Betsy Pienta 
Karen Hoshour 
Robin Phillips 
Ann Burrows 
Pat Christ 
Sharon Phillips 
Pat Christ 
Gerry Glutz 
Jean Ziegler & Joyce Blew 
Sue Wertz 



SHOW AND TELL 

Doris Schappell 
Melanie Steiner 

Virginia Conrad Peggy Schaad 

Melinda Novatnak 

Sara Ginder 
Karin Lilley 



The guild is able to enter up to 20 wall hangings, 5 crib quilts and 3 lap quilts because we are en-
tering a bed size quilt.  Below are the rules for entry of the items.  Please let Karin Lilley know 

by the March meeting if you will be donating a quilted piece.  This is a good fund raiser oppor-

tunity for the guild. 

 



The guild is able to enter up to 20 wall hangings, 5 crib quilts and 3 lap quilts 
because we are entering a bed size quilt.  Below are the rules for entry of the 

items.  Please let Karin Lilley know by the March meeting if you will be donat-

ing a quilted piece.  This is a good fund raiser opportunity for the guild. 


